Roofing Contract with Best Contracting Services, Inc. 
Presented to Council on 4/3/07 for Approval

Draft Responses to Council Member Thomas Butt’s Queries of April 3-5, 2007
Question:  Why is there no warranty specified for repair of the metal roof on the Westside Branch Library?
Response:  The metal roof on the West Side Branch Library did not have a specified warranty period.  It is a repair and thus not subject to manufacturer’s warranty.  The contractor will be asked to provide, at no additional cost, a two year warranty of workmanship provided that this roof remains in the project.  This specific building has been put on hold pending review of its long-term use.
Question:  Provide copy of roof report by John Bennett.

Response:  A copy of the roof report is provided as Attachment 1.

Question:  Provide a copy of any contract between John Bennett and the City.

Response:   There was no contract between the City and Mr. Bennett.  He provided his services without expectation of remuneration.

Question:  Provide amount paid to (or billed by) Bennett for his services.

Response:  Mr. Bennett has not requested any remuneration for his services.

Question:  Provide copy of any qualifications or resume from John Bennett that the City has. 

Response:   Employees of the City’s Finance Department Purchasing Division met Mr. Bennett while at the annual California Association of Public Purchasing Officers Conference in January, 2007. Mr. Bennett, through HCS Roofing Systems, is on the list of certified continuing education providers for members of the American Institute of Architects; Mr. Bennett has taught numerous classes over the years.  A more detailed resume was sought from Mr. Bennett arising from this query, but he was leaving town for the next several days.
Mr. Bennett had previously provided references of nearby public organizations that have utilized his resources.  They included the Richmond Housing Authority (Alton Jefferson), Pittsburg School District (Mike Rodriguez), Contra Costs Sanitation District (Edgar Lopez) and City of Berkeley (Carmela Rijwan).  Prior to working with Mr. Bennett on the current roofing contract, all of the references were contacted by phone and all offered very positive recommendations of Mr. Bennett and the services he had provided.  
Question:  Who is the “project manager” for this?

Response:  Mr. Willie Haywood, Director of the Public Works Operations and Maintenance Agency, is the Project Manager.

Question:  Who will be inspecting the [roofing] work for the City?

Response:  Upon completion, a Building Inspector from the City’s Building Regulations Division will inspect the roofs.

Question:  When will the pre-roofing conference be held and who from the City will be conducting it?

Response:  The pre-roofing conference was held on March 29th in anticipation of contract award on April 3rd.  City representatives who participated in this conference were Ralph Lloyd and Alvin Shanklin from Public Works, Fred Lucero from Employment & Training and Roger Helbig, Purchasing Division.  John Bennett attended this conference.  Emigdio Robles, Northern California Superintendent of Best Contracting Services, Inc. and his subcontractor for roofing tearoff and asbestos removal Omar Garrido, President of Heritage Contracting Services, also attended

